
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING; Tuesday, March 6, 

2018 
Dear Kinston Country Club Member: 

 
The Kinston Country Club’s Annual Stockholder’s meeting will be held 
on Tuesday, March 6, 2018 starting promptly at 7:00 pm in the main 
ballroom of the clubhouse.  We will be sharing our financial performance 
in 2017 and offering up ideas to make 2018 just as successful. 
Thank you in advance for your participation in this process. 

 
Sincerely, 

Board of Directors 
KINSTON COUNTRY CLUB, INC. 

 
 

Kinston Country Club is our members favorite place to be!!!! 
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History of KCC 
 

The Kinston Country Club completed in the early 1920ôs is a Kinston landmark, Walter Beckett, who 

supervised the planning of the Norfolk Virginia Country Club, The Princess Anne Club at Virginia 

Beach, the municipal golf links at Norfolk and The Portsmouth Country Club, declared the site of 

the local club to be ideal ïone of best in the south.  Monthly dues were fixed at $3.00 plus war tax 

including privileges for the active member and for his immediate family, Beckett said.  Membership 

stock shares were $200. Originally membership was limited to 200 families.   At the December 

1923board meeting, R. Allie Whitaker, Board President, reported that the deed conveying the George 

Suggs property opposite the Fair Ground had been completed and was ready for delivery. 

 

Tom Harvey, whose uncle was George Suggs, said he remembers his mother had a birthday party for 

him August 18, 1926 at the club and the next morning he was informed that he had a brother named 

William.  This was the era of the ñroaring twentiesò and the dances scheduled to 1:00am often went 

on until the wee hours of the morning, he added. 

 

C. Felix Harvey said his grandfather and the others primarily wanted a place in the ñcountryò where 

they could have a permanent picnic area for eating and fraternizing and not to play golf at first.  

Actually the nine-hole golf course was at Hillcrest.  It was probably around 1931 when a qualified 

nine-hole course was set up and additional property obtained from Ely Perry. 

 

Lovitt Hines handpicked the lumber from his lumberyard that went into the original clubhouse.  

Tom Harvey remembers the original clubhouse had the same entrance as today and the office area 

was the dining room.  There really wasnôt a kitchen because meals were not served then.  Behind the 

Ballroom was a long porch with steps descending on each sides to the pool area.  The space 

underneath was for menôs and ladiesô dressing rooms.  The golfers built a pro shop.  Marion Parratt 

said he learned to swim at that pool which had to be drained and refilled every week.  The fresh 

spring water was always cold as ice.  Albert Blackwood had the Gas Company here with an office 

next to Wheat First Securities and his son, Robert, gave the money for the swimming pool.  Fred 

Sutton said he remembers Dr. John Parrott had a hanger for his gypsy moth bi-plane that he landed 

where the pool is located today. 

 

But the depression was on and times were hard so it was a struggle to keep the club going.  The loyal 

members had to dig into their own pockets to pay the bills.  By 1948, the situation was desperate.  

Some members learned that Leo Harvey had plans to develop the rest of the property into building 

lots and the club itself needed improvements.  Ms. Doris Whitfield, with the aid of Boots Jeffress, 

approached Harvey. Meanwhile, other members such as L.B. Jenkins said he would give his share 

of the property if Ms. Whitfield could get 200 members at $200.00 each to finance the restructuring 

of the club and build an 18 holes golf course.  Ms. Doris and the members succeeded in their goal 

and on November 26, 1948, the owners of all the stock, totaling 179 shares, and properties were 

deeded to Kinston Country Club and to build a $3.2 million new clubhouse on the same site met 

opposition by a majority vote of the 600 members.   The club today continues to enjoy an active and 

caring membership and strives to provide the best in food and family oriented activities in Eastern 

North Carolina.  (Writer unknown)  
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A MESSAGE FROM YOUR GENERAL MANAGER   
 

Kinston Country Club is having a membership drive for 2018.   Any past member of all ages can 
renew their membership for a onetime fee of $1000.  This drive is only for March, April and May.  
The past members needs to compete the membership application.  Any current member that 
brings in a new member or gets a former member to renew, will receive a $250 food credit the 
following month.   For 2018, KCC is having a pool membership named the “Summer Splash”.   
There is no initiation fee but a onetime payment of $700.  The Summer Splash is for the pool and 
Grille Room ONLY.      
 
We are looking forward to 2018.  As a major part of this year planning, we hope to do the 
following: 
 Continue to improve Member Services. 
 Continue to improve the services in Food & Beverage, Golf, Tennis, and Pool! 
           Promote the Value of The KCC Membership.  
 Recruit New Members. 
The staff at KCC have a few suggestions on how the membership can help the club: 
 Participation  at your club and your club events. 

 Talk it up in the community  about the value of KCC.  You are the best recruiter . 
 Offer feedback to all departments.  In order for us to increase services, we must know        
what the membership desires and how we can better serve you.  
 Make reservations in advance .  This one thing will help us properly staff and assure the 
desired level of service you deserve. 
 
See you at your club, 
Dean 
A Kinston Tradition Since 1924  

 
 

A  MESSAGE FROM THE FOOD & BEVERAGE 
MANAGER 

 
I hope everyone had a fantastic February and I want to thank everyone that came out and made it 
a great month. March is going to be an action packed month as well. We have the Tennis social on 
the 2nd and a St Patrick’s Day Party ready to go for the 16th and finish out the month with 
Breakfast with the Bunny on the 31st.  Please start getting your Easter reservations in now so we 
will be able to reserve your table. Keep a look out for your weekly emails of happenings at the 
Clubhouse.  
Ryan Philyaw 
F&B Manager 
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Golf Shop News 
   Spring looks to have come a little early this year. The weather for February has 

been unseasonably warm and the golf course sure shows that as well. Although, we 

are not quite finished with winter this weather sure does make outdoor activities more 

pleasant. Knock off the winter rust with a golf lesson from one of the Professional 

Staff before the season gets underway! On March 9th, we are bringing back 

“Camping on the Range”. Look for more information in upcoming email blasts! The 

2018 Event Schedule is now available, please see attached schedule to find out 

everything that is happing around KCC this season. Ladies 9-Hole Superball events 

will  begin on Thursday, March 15th at 10:00 AM. Ladies Clinics will be every 

Sunday afternoon beginning March 18th at 5:30 PM! Join us on March 24th as the 

Golf Shop will transform the course into an 18 hole Par-3 Course. Check out the flyer 

in upcoming emails! Remember to Spring Forward on March 11th! As always, more 

information on other events can be found on our website and social media pages. We 

look forward to seeing you on the links very soon! 

  

Tuesday Afternoon Shootout  
Returns in April! 

 

Callaway Golf Demo Day 
Date: Sunday, May 6th 

Time; 11:00 PM - 2:00 PM 

Where: Driving Range 
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Kinston Country Club 2018 Membership Drive 

Current Member: Any Current Member that brings in a new or former member will receive a $250 

food credit to their account. 

 

Renewal of Past Memberships: During our membership drive for the months of March, April, and 

May, any former member can renew their membership for only $1000.  

 

2018 Summer Splash: Don’t want to fight the traffic to get to the beach? Are the local water parks too 

crowded for you? Why don’t you take advantage of our Summer Splash program! A single or family 

membership will start Memorial Day and wrap up on Labor Day. There is no initiation fee and only 

$700 for the summer with a $50 food minimum to meet per month. 

 

Being a member is like being home with your family. We look forward to meeting with you and 

welcoming you as the newest member of the Kinston Country Club. Should you have any questions, 

please call Ryan or Dean at 523-2197. We will see you at the Club. 

 
 
 

 

Kinston Country Club 

 Easter Hunt & Breakfast Buffet 
Date:  March 31, 2018 

Breakfast begins at 10:00 am 

Easter Egg Hunt after breakfast 

 

 

Easter Buffet 
Date:  April 1, 2018 

Buffet begins at 11:30 am and ends at 2 pm  

Make your Reservation today!!! 
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Tenn is  Shop News  

 
Tennis Night at Clubhouse Friday March 2nd 6pm 

Come out for a fun evening of tennis themed drinks, appetizers, silent 
auction, good conversations, shuttles to tennis pro shop to check it out, 
50/50 raffle, and the “world’s greatest tennis pro”. This is an evening 
that you won’t want to miss.  

Tennis Clay Courts Closed March 3rd/4th for annual 
resurfacing 

Upcoming Camping and Beer Olympics 
You have probably seen the flyers for these upcoming events and I can 
tell you do not want to miss them. Camping and Beer Olympics are “the 
two can’t miss events of the spring”. 

Ladies Night Thursday April 19th 5:30pm 
Just added to the schedule for this spring. Tennis, dinner, and wine you 
won’t want to miss. Any questions or to sign up just let Nate know, 
 

Upcoming Tennis Events 
Tennis Night at Clubhouse Friday March 2nd 6pm 

Camping Night: Friday March 9th  
Junior Tournament: March 23-25th 

Beer Olympics: Friday April 13th 6:30-9:30pm  
Ladies Night Thursday April 19th 5:30pm 
Kids Night Out: Friday April 20th 6-9pm 

 
 

Tennis Host Night at KCC!!!                
March 2, 2018                   6:00 pm – 9:00 pm                    
Appetizers and Drink Specials                                   
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Kinston Country Club 2018 Membership Drive 

Current Member: Any Current Member that brings in a new or former member will receive a $250 

food credit to their account. 

 

Renewal of Past Memberships: During our membership drive for the months of March, April, and 

May, any former member can renew their membership for only $1000.  

 

2018 Summer Splash: Don’t want to fight the traffic to get to the beach? Are the local water parks too 

crowded for you? Why don’t you take advantage of our Summer Splash program! A single or family 

membership will start Memorial Day and wrap up on Labor Day. There is no initiation fee and only 

$700 for the summer with a $50 food minimum to meet per month. 

 

Being a member is like being home with your family. We look forward to meeting with you and 

welcoming you as the newest member of the Kinston Country Club. Should you have any questions, 

please call Ryan or Dean at 523-2197. We will see you at the Club. 

 

RESERVATION!!! 
 

In order to maintain an orderly atmosphere here at Kinston Country Club, reservations are vital for us. 
Reservations will help us control the cost in many departments, regarding labor and food costs. By 

making reservations with us, it helps us know what time you are arriving as well as helping us make 
better decisions to save money. Making a reservation allows us to be fully prepared for the task at 

hand and allows for a better environment at the Country Club. Whereas coming in without a 
reservation catches us off guard and unprepared to meet our memberΩs needs. This is very critical for 

Kinston Country Clubs success and the overall experience of our members. 

Thank you for being a part of Kinston Country Club. 

252-523-2197 Ext. 1  

 
 
 
 
Kinston Country Club is our members favorite place to be!!!! 
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Gol f  Course  News  

 
Well, February was a lot more pleasant than January was!  With temperatures being in the high 
70’s and low 80’s the past few weeks, we have begun seeing plenty of green-up throughout the 
golf course.  Even though the growth on the greens is inconsistent in places, I am very pleased to 
see the amount of grass we have despite the harshness of this past winter, and I am confident 
that they will begin filling in as normal when temperature begin staying warm on a more 
consistent basis.    
In saying that, this doesn’t mean we are completely out of the woods just yet.  It is still very early, 
and there is still potential for cold temperatures.  We cannot begin lowering heights on greens 
until we are sure that the cold weather is behind us, so greens speeds will likely be on the slower 
side until that time comes.  
I hope to see all of you out enjoying this wonderful weather and if you have any questions please 
do not hesitate to ask! 
Please remember to fill divots and repair ball marks. 
Wil Sutton 
Golf Course Superintendent 

 

   

 

 



 

 

2018 TOURNAMENT & EVENT 

SCHEDULE 

Date Tournament Time 
 

Match 5th     APA Golf Match 12:30 PM  
March 9th     Camping on the Driving Range 5:30 PM 
March 17th    Golfweek Amateur Tour 9:00 AM  
March 22nd    Ladies Opening Superball 10:00 AM  
March 24th   Par-3 Tournament (Opening Season Event) 12:30 PM  
April 7th     Masters Moving Day Tournament 11:00 AM  
April 13th     KCC Beer Olympics 6:30 PM - 9:30 PM 
April 19th     APA Golf Match 1:00 PM  
April 27th - 29th    Men’s Spring Trip TBD 
April 30th     APA Golf Match 11:00 AM  
May 3rd     APA Golf Match 1:00 PM  
May 10th    Lenoir Memorial Hospital Foundation Superball 
12:00 PM  
May 19th     Cross Country Tournament 10:00 AM  
May 24th    Men’s Night on the Links 5:30 PM  
May 31st     Happy Jack Pro-Am 12:00 PM  
June 16th     One Club Championship 12:30 PM  
June 21st     Eastern Turf Grass Outing 1:00 PM  
June 23rd    Big - I Qualifier 8:00 AM  
June 25th - 26th    Green Aerification 9 - Holes Each Day 
July 9th - 13th    Junior Golf & Tennis Camp 12:00 PM - 5:00 PM 
July 18th - 19th    Roy Jones Junior Golf Classic ALL DAY 
August 4th - 5th    Club Championship Tee Times 
August 25th - 26th   Realo Cup 10:00 AM  
September 11th    Tidewater Seniors 9:30 AM  
September 13th    Lenoir Education Foundation Superball 12:00 PM  
September 22nd - 23rd  Member - Member TBD 
October 4th    Kinston Country Club Pro-Am 11:00 AM  
October 9th    Ladies "Fight Fore A Cause” 10:00 AM  
October 11th    Lenoir Community College Superball 8:00 AM & 1:00 
PM  
October 18th - 20th   Member - Guest 10:00 AM  
November 17th    KCC 3-Person Championship 12:30 PM  
December 1st    Kinston Cup 11:00 AM  
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HOURS OF OPERATION 
 

Sunday:  Clubhouse   11:30 AM- 2:00 PM 
Grille Room 10:00 AM-6:00 PM 

 
Monday:  Clubhouse CLOSED 
   Grille Room 10:00 AM-6:00 PM 
 
Tuesday:  Clubhouse 11:30 AM- 2:00 PM 
   Grille Room 11:00 AM-6:00 PM 
 
Wednesday: Clubhouse 11:30 AM ς 2:00 PM / 5:30 PM- 8:30 PM 
   Grille Room 11:00 AM-6:00 PM 
 
Thursday:  Clubhouse 11:30 AM ς 2:00 PM / 5:30 PM- 8:30 PM 
   Grille Room 11:00 AM-6:00 PM 
 
Friday:  Clubhouse 11:30 AM ς 2:00 PM / 5:30 PM- 8:30 PM 
   Grille Room 11:00 AM-6:00 PM 
 
Saturday:  Clubhouse CLOSED 
   Grille Room 10:00 AM-5600 PM 
 

Grille Room will be serving a limited menu on  
Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday from  

11:00 AM to 5:30 PM 
 

Any questions please call the Clubhouse at 252-523-2197  
 

 

 


